
Diary Dates 
 

Willow Wood Bunny Hop Monday 25th March   

Easter Assembly Tuesday 26th March 9am EYFS       2.30pm KS1 
End of Spring term Thursday 28th March Start of Summer term Monday 15th April 

                

 

   

 

Friday 22nd March 2024 

    Aldwyn Primary School     
Lumb Lane, Audenshaw, Manchester M34 5SF 

0161 370 3626 Email: admin@aldwyn.tameside.sch.uk 

This week, in Year 4 we have been writing our 

Charlie and the Chocolate Factory settings. We have 

used ambitious and adventurous language, fronted 

adverbials, prepositional phrases, figurative 

language and our senses to make our descriptions 

come to life to the reader. We have enjoyed using 

our creative imaginations to create our settings. 

Electronic pets were invented in Japan in the 1990s and soon became 

a popular toy all over the world. So, we thought it might be a good 

idea for year 6 to reinvent them using a BBC Micro:bit 

microcontroller. A creature is shown on a simple display. You have to 

look after it, interacting with it by pressing buttons and playing simple 

games. If you ignore it and don’t feed or clean it, it will get sad, 

misbehave, or become unwell. The code makes use of all sorts of 

things like LOOPS, VARIABLES, LOGIC, TIMERS, INPUT, PROCESS and 

OUTPUT. The children really liked this project and enjoyed looking 

after their electronic pets. 

 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The after-school sports activities for next half term are shown below. Clubs will start on the first 

day back and places can be booked through Parentpay from Wednesday 27th March. 

Monday  Tuesday  Wednesday  Thursday  Friday  

Year 5/6   
Boys Football 

and team games 
with Mr Cole  

Year 3/4  
Boys Football 

and team games 
with Mr Cole  

Year 3/4 Girls 
Football and team 

games with Mr 
Cole  

Year 1/2 
Multisport with Mr 

Cole   
(a variety of 

different games)  

Year 5/6 Girls 
Football and 
team games 
with Mr Cole  

 

We understand that, for a variety of reasons, children may sometimes not have 

their PE kit in school every time that they need it. Therefore, class teachers keep a 

selection of spare kits so that children are able to join in the PE lesson.  

If you have any outgrown PE kits at home which are still usable, please consider 

donating them to school to add to our spares. We are in particular need of aged 8 

– 14 tops and shorts as well as size 1 – 6 pumps and trainers. Please drop off any 

donations to the main school reception. 

Thank You 

Last Thursday Aldwyn went to Droylsden Academy to play Greenside for 

the next fixture of the cup matches. Aldwyn had a strong start leading with 

1 goal, an unfortunate hand ball lead to Greenside scoring and making it 1 

all at half time. The team’s teamwork was fantastic and there were many 

chances just off target. Greenside scored a second goal in half time ending 

the match 2-1.  

On Thursday evening we had a fantastic performance from our two 

basketball teams at the Tameside Schools basketball qualifiers. Both teams 

finished top of their group to progress to the final stage next week. 
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  The Willow Wood Bunny Hop will take place 

during the school day on Monday. 

Please send any sponsorship envelopes into 

school by Wednesday 17th March so that we 

can pass them on to Willow Wood. 

Donations can also be made online by 

scanning this QR code. 

People Who Help Us 

The reception classes enjoyed a 

visit from the police on Tuesday to 

help them understand the work 

that they do to help to keep us 

safe. 

Children in EYFS and KS1 are invited to create/decorate Easter Bonnets to be 

used as part of the assembly which will be held on Tuesday 26th March. Parents 

and Carers are invited to join us for the assembly. For EYFS children this will be 

at 9am, for KS1 children the assembly will be at 2.30pm. Please send any 

bonnets into school by Monday 25th March. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Parkes would like to convert cable reels 

into learning resources for reception. If you are 

able to donate any cable reels which are in a 

good condition, please speak to Mrs. Parkes in 

reception. 



 

 

 

 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Each week teachers choose a star of the week based on the Aldwyn Values.  
The winners of this week’s awards are: 
 

Trey Joel Lily Aria Teddy Ronnie 
Myles Arthur Grayson Harper Ted Weisum 
Liam  Aiza Eva Isla Millie Phoebe 
Toby Olivia Carter Isaac Theo Amber 
Caroline Jamie Yien Belle   

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

 
 

The Birthday Message 
 
 

We wish you many happy returns of the day. 
We hope you will be healthy and strong all the way 

Strong to do right, slow to do wrong, 
And thoughtful of others all day long. 

 
 

 
 

This week we celebrate the birthdays of: 
 

Belle Zayn Isla 
Mason Aurora Mrs Hind 
   
   
   

 
 



 



  

 

 

 



  

 

 



 
 

 


